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ECOLOGY 311 GUARANTEED TO SENIOR 1
MAJORS WHO NEED IT THIS SPRING NICHE Beglns Second Year
All seniors who need to take Ecology 311 this Welcome to the second year of THE NICHE, the
Spring are guaranteed enrollment. Please see the - Student-Faculty newsletter of the Biology Depart-
Chairman, Room 104, if there are any questions - ment. In a large community like ours it is often
about this. Every rising senior who registered for - difficult to get information to everyone in a timely
this Fall’s Ecology class last Spring manner. We need to know what
and indicated it as either first o you are interested in --information
second priority should have been about job availability, graduate
enrolled. “We even increased the schools, professors, classes, re-
number in the class to accom search opportunities in the depart-
ment, general interest stories about
biology? Tell us what you want

REGISTRAR'’S OFFICE SOME
HOW FAILED TO FOLLOW OUR INSTRUC-.
TIONS. There is a new Registrar now and we have THE NICHE is mailed to all Blology Ma]ors
his assurance:that we will bé-permitted to hand  (address labels come from the Registrar’s Office). If
register those who need Ecology in%he Spritigifitis  you are not on the mailing list, but want to be, give
nécessary to do so to insure their enrollment. ‘us your address. To cortact us, write THE NICHE,

‘Department of Biology +or you-can drop notes off

The Department wants to thank all of ysu who  directlyin THE NICHE mailbox in Mlllmgton Room

StudentEditors:
Dave Haworth, Elise Hughes, Bruce Koplan

were unfairly bumped from Ecology this Fallforyour ~ 118.
patience and understanding.

Clayton-Grimes Biology Club Plans Fall Activities

The 1989-1990 Clayton-Grimés Biology Club has started off with a bang. The club now has the highest
membership in years and with increased funds, will be able to do more than ever. Already, the club has
sponsored two wéekend activities: a nature walk led by Jamie Doyle on Sept. 9, and a lake Matoaka canoe
trip on Sept. 16. Many more weekend activities are planned, including an upcoming herpetology walk as well
as a trip to VIMS. Conservation and educational programs will be an important part of the club this year as
well as worklng with the club’s philanthropy, the Wildlife Center of Virginia. The club also hopes to organize
a few camping trips this year, and plans an overnlght trip in the College Woods October 20-21. Information
about the club, including a calendar of events, is on the bullletin board just outside Mllllngton Hall 117. The
Biology Club meets every Tuesday (except the third one of the month) at 7:30 p.m. in Millington 117.

Biology Ma@é Form Campus Conservation Coalition

The top officers of the Clayton-
Grimes Biology Club, Outdoors Club,
and Recycling Club, all of whom are
biology majors, have joined forces to
found the Campus Conservation Coali-
tion. It is the Coalition’s hope that groups
with diverse interests, as well as in-
dividuals from all majors, will become
involved. This semester CCC will spon-

~ sor Project Rainforest which will include
"“educalional programs, letter writing

campaigns, and fund raising activities so
that rainforest lands may be purchased.
Next semester a second annual environ-
mental awareness Week and Earth Day
will be held, including speakers from
across the country. The Conserva-
tion Coalition meets every
Thursday at 7:30 p.m. in Mil-
lington 117. For more informa-
tion contact Jamie Doyle at

:220-6611 or in Millington 206.




FACULTY NEWS

o In August, Gustav W. Hall, in company
with a group of British naturalists, visited
an orangutan preserve and the cloud-
forests of Mt. Kinabalu, Borneo, and also
Tamana Negara, Malaya, the largest

remaining lowland rain-forest in Southeast

Asia. A research paper on the genetics of
the Tule Tree of Oaxaca, Mexico, more or
less the largest diameter tree in the world,
co authored with former students George
Diggs and Douglas Soltis, has been ac-
cepted for publication in Madrono.

e This summer Dr. Scott and his technician,

Bill Saunders, traveled to_California

where they collected several species of cal-
cified red algae (corallines) for future
studies of cell division, developmental

morphology and cell wall analysis. Some of

this work will involve collaboration with
colleagues at George Mason University in
Virginia and the University of Cahforma at
Santa Cruz.

e Scott and Broadwater also published an

article entitled "Ultrastucture of Vegeta-
tive organization and cell division in the
freshwater red alga Compsopogon
coeruleus (Rhodophyta)" in Protoplasma.

e Dr. Wiseman spent three weeks traveling

with his ten-year-old daughter to the Olym-
pic Peninsula and rain forest in
Washington State and back, via the Bad-
lands, Tetons, Glacier, Mount Ranier,
Columbia River Gorge, Utah’s Canyon-
lands, Colorado’s Rockies, Boulder, and
Ohio.

e This summer, Professor Terman worked

on a grant from the Jeffress Foundation

~entitled: "A study-of-socially induced con-

traception: clarification of mechanisms
and stimuli". This focuses on the reproduc-
tive inhibition of young mice (Peromyscus).

e For 62 days, Dr. Carl Vermeulen got daily

isolates of E. Coli from babies on the Car-
ribbean Island of St. Thomas for the first of

" several summers in a project under the
e Dr. Scott also attended a meeting at the acgis of the World Health Organization
University of Torontro where a poster was dealing with infant diarrhea in the Third
presented entitled "Spermatial ap- World. The St. Thomas collection of
pendages of Spyridia filamentosa," 6000+ isolates were the negative control
authored by J. Scott, S. Broadwater (Wil- as no serious diarrhea is found there, yet
liam and Mary visiting assistant professor only 300 hundred miles away on Grenada

of Biology) and J. West (U.C. Berkeley). 30% of the babies die in their first year. He

DEPARTMENTAL SEMINAR SCHEDULE

Everyone is invited to the Departmental Seminar Series. Topics of
interest to students of biology are presented by visiting scientists and by
our own faculty on Friday afternoons at 4 PM in Millington Room 117.
Refreshments are served before each seminar at 3:30 in the Departmen-
tal Library/Reading Room (112) by the Biology Club. This is a good
time for students to talk with the seminar speaker.

¢ October 20:  Dr. Schwaner, South Australian Museum, will
discuss the evolution of Tiger Snakes in Australia.

o October 27: Dr. O’Neill, Beltsville Agricultural Research
Center, talks about laboratory work on important crop plants.

Millington Greenhouse ant’s
head (X58} from behind: SEM

e November 3:  Dr. Coursen, one of our own, will discuss the
work he and his students-have been doing.on fungal aging.

e B



was assisted by a technician on loan from
WHO, and by a series of current and
former students: Gretchen Rask, Robb
Vaccoro, Patricia Grady, Peter Coutlakis,
and John Painter. Does anyone want to go
and help on Grenada for a couple of weeks
next summer?

e Professor Eric Bradley spent the summer
working with Paul Hogg and Holly LaVoie
as they finished their Master’s thesis re-
search. He also supervised the research of
Laura Taber as she worked on an interdis-
ciplinary Wilson Fellowship investigating
thyroid histology. Professor Bradley also
worked on a research manuscript for pub-
lication.

) Durmg this past summer S. Ware 5pent
some time in Mississippi sampling forest
stands for a forthcoming chapter in a book
on vegetaion of the southeastern United
States, and completed manuscripts for five
articies, three of which have William and
Mary Biology alumini as co-authors. These
alumni are John D. Farrell, Rick T. Rhein-
hardt, and Gary L. Pinion.

e A scientific paper on predator-prey size
relations in three species of lizards from nn .
Sonora, Mexico, by G.R. Brooks and J.C. pleces of equ1pment-_'
Mitchell was published in The Southwest fund estabhshed by th
Naturalist. to 1mpr ove un

"lth of V1rg1n1a

STUDENTS ASSIST IN COLONIAL BIRD INVESTIGATIONS

Each spring a crew of undergraduate and graduate biology students assist in implementation of manage-
ment recommendations for the protection and preservation of the nesting habitat of least terns, black
skimmers and common terns. The Colonial bird investigations continued this spring and summer directed
by Professor Ruth Beck. Censuses were conducted by aerial survey to locate colonies. Colonial species
nesting on Virginia barrier islands, salt marshes, and bay islands of the Chesapeake Bay were checked to
determine population numbers and population shifts. Colonial bird colonies on the western shore were also
censused. A number of these colonies occur in urban environments or on man-created habitats. The major
species involved in these unique environments are great egrets, least terns, black skimmers, common terns
and yellow-crowned night herons.

In 1989, the south end of the Hampton Roads Tunnel housed one of the largest common tern colonies
in Virginia. The number of adult common terns was 2,580 individuals. At least one third of Virginia’s
common tern population is found here. A grant from the Virginia Department of Game and Inland Fisheries

and additional funding from the Nature Conservancy are providing support to continue this study.
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$1 million Hughes Institute award
funds biological sciences program

The College has been awarded a $1 million
grant fromthe Howard-Hughes-Medical-Institute
for undergraduate education in the biological sci-

ences. The grant, thelargestof its kind ever award-

ed to the College, will help underwrite a five-year
science initiative. |

Lawrence Wiseman, chairman of the biology
department and director of the project, said that
the grant was significant because of the intense
competition for the money.

The program, 10 be known as the Howard
Hughes Medical Institute Undergraduate Biologi-
cal Sciences Education Initiative, will be admini-
stered by a seven-member board of faculty and
administrators of the College. Members' of the
board will include Wiseman; David J. Lutzer,
dean, faculty of arts and sciences; Clyde A. Haul-
man, dean of undergraduate studies; David W. Th-
ompson, Chancellor Professor of Chemistry and
chairman of the department; Carroll F. 8. Hardy,
associate dean of student affairs—-minority affairs;
Joyce Van Tassel-Baska, Jody and Layton Smith
Professor of Education and director of the gifted
learners program; and Ronald N. Giese, professor
of science education.

“William and Mary ‘was competing with 100
major research universities which Hughes invited
to submit proposals,” said Wiseman. “The invita-
tions were based on strong programs in biological
and supporting sciences, particularly on getting
students into graduate and medical schools. Our
proven track record in this area served us well.”

The award to William and Mary was one of 51
grants totaling $61 million given by the Hughes
Foundation to enhance undergraduate science
education. President Paul Verkuil said the Hughes
award could not have come at a better time. “As
William and Mary begins its Campaign for the
Fourth Century with the sciences as a major aca-
demic priority, we are grateful to have this recog-
nition of our efforts and our vision for the future,”
he said.

Wiseman, principal author of the grant pro-
posal, said the William and Mary program has
three major initiatives.

First, the College will begin developing a

strong biological chemistry program. This will

and chemistry departments and the appointment
of abiological chemist in chemistry and a molecu-
lar biologist in biology. Although the two new
faculty members will be based in different depart-
ments, Wiseman said that they will be hired with
significant cooperation and collaboration in mind.

In addition, the program will include interac-
tion between William and Mary scientists and the
School of Education faculty to develop improved
science instruction methods at the pre-collegiate
level. Hughes reviewers of the College’s proposal
said the plans to develop science courses for
college students preparing to become elementary
school teachers were “innovative.”

A third major goal is to begin significant efforts

to recruit more minority students to the study and

---includerenewed-cooperation-betweenthe biology-—profession-of science.

Wiseman said students who want to take advan-
tage of the new program will likely be working
toward careers in basic research, clinical research,
teaching or medicine.

“The Hughes Medical Institute is primarily

_interested in basic biomedical research and educa-

tion. They are interested in both basic research —
especially in the areas of cell biology, genetics,
immunology, neuroscience and structural biology
— and application of new knowledge to clinical
treatment,” said Wiseman.

“Recently, they have also commitied subsian-

- tial support to undergraduate and pre-collegiate

education in biology and the relaied sciences of
chemistry and physics.”

Students in the
new program will
generally be
working toward
careers in basic
research, clinical
research, teaching
or medicine.
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